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5 February 2015 
 
 
Dear Committee Secretary 
 
Inquiry into the operations of Defence Housing Australia 
 
The Community and Public Sector Union (CPSU) is an active and progressive union 
committed to promoting a modern, efficient and responsive public sector delivering quality 
services and quality jobs. We represent around 55,000 members in the Australian Public 
Service (APS), other areas of Commonwealth Government employment, ACT Public 
Service, NT Public Service, ABC, SBS and the CSIRO. 
 
As the major union representing employees in Defence Housing Australia, the CPSU 
welcomes the opportunity to make a submission to this inquiry into operation of Defence 
Housing Australia. 
 
Defence Housing Australia (DHA) provides housing and related services to Australian 
Defence Force (ADF) members and their families. In doing this DHA supports the 
operational, recruitment and retention goals of the Department of Defence. 
 
DHA is involved in buying and developing land and constructing and purchasing homes. It 
manages more than 18,000 properties worth about $10 billion, including its own property 
portfolio, worth more than $2.9 billion. Each year DHA sells a portion of their property 
portfolio to investors through a property investment and leaseback program. DHA then 
manages these leases which are provided to ADF members. The revenue generated from 
these activities provides DHA’s primary source of income. In 2014-15, it paid the government 
a dividend of $53.9 million.1 
 
The CPSU is concerned that Defence Housing Australia continues to be under threat from 
privatisation.  This is despite it being an essential, efficient, profitable and extremely 
successful part of Defence support arrangements, with a recent survey showing DHA has a 
customer satisfaction rating of 93 per cent amongst tenants.2 
 
 

1 AAP, Senate to inquire into defence housing, 2 December 2015, http://www.news.com.au/national/breaking-news/senate-to-
inquire-into-defence-housing/news-story/3e3a0b63c4694f6d58abfe701057264d  
2 Defence Housing Australia, DHA Annual Report 2014–15: Performance reporting - Objective 2: Service delivery, 7 October 
2015, https://www.dha.gov.au/annual-reports/2014-2015/performance reporting/objective 2 service delivery.html 
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